
 

AGENDA REPORT 

City Council Meeting 

 

TODAY’S DATE:  June 9, 2025 

MEETING DATE: June 18, 2025 

TO: MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 

FROM:  Holly Ellis, Public Works Director 

SUBJECT:  PO 25-1532 – Freightliner Northwest for MY26 Freightliner 114SD Dump Truck 

 

DESCRIPTION/BACKGROUND: 

The new 2025 Freightliner 114SD 6-yard Dump truck is to replace the current 1993 Ford L900 12-yard 
dump truck. This vehicle will be shared between the Water Distribution and Wastewater Collection 
Divisions and will be used to haul the Utilities Division’s John Deer Mini 50 Excavator to job sites. The 
smaller size of the new dump truck will be beneficial for crews working in residential areas, improving 
maneuverability and efficiency during maintenance, repair, and replacement of Sandpoint’s aging water 
and sewer infrastructure.   

Staff recommends the purchase of a new dump truck to support essential utility operations. Used 
equipment was explored and while there are lower upfront cost, the new vehicle offers better long-term 
value through improved reliability, safety, and lower maintenance costs. The new dump truck will come 
with full warranties, reducing downtime and allowing us to maintain consistent core functions. In addition, 
we anticipate that this new vehicle will require fewer repairs and hold higher resale value. Our in-house 
mechanic is equipped to service this truck, reducing dependence on outside vendors and helping us keep 
the fleet operational and cost-effective. 

This new dump truck also meets current emissions and safety standards, including EPA Tier 4 
compliance and modern features like backup cameras and improved ergonomics. This supports both 
operator safety and regulatory compliance. 

This Freightliner Dump Truck will be purchased through a Sourcewell Cooperative Contract – Contract 
No. 032824-DAI as allowed per Idaho Code §67-2807 – Cooperative Purchasing.    

The 1993 Ford L900 12yd dump truck currently has approximately 112,575 miles on it. This truck will be 
auctioned on Public Surplus after it is declared surplus. This truck has exceeded its useful life due to age 
and the high maintenance and repair costs.  

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends City Council consider approval of Purchase Order No. 25-1532 to Freightliner 
Northwest for MY26 Freightliner 114SD Dump Truck in the amount of $231,800.28. 

 

ACTION: 



City Council approval of Purchase Order No. 25- 1532 to Freightliner Northwest for MY26 Freightliner 
114SD Dump Truck in the amount of $231,800.28. 

WILL THERE BE ANY FINANCIAL IMPACT?   YES  HAS THIS ITEM BEEN BUDGETED? YES 

ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Proposed Resolution 
2. PO 25-1532 - Freightliner Northwest for MY26 Freightliner 114SD Dump Truck 
3. Freightliner Northwest for MY26 Freightliner 114SD Dump Truck Quote 


